Minutes of FDVL Open Meeting

Held 11th June 2013  at The Brunswick Inn Derby

Present:, Ernie Marchant (Chairman), Ian Ambrose, Chris Darrall, David Rayner, Robin Lumb, Chris Charlton, Harry Bird, Hugh Potter (Friends of Cromford Canal), Tim Rogers (Arkwright Society)

Apologies;  Bob Pennyfather, Allan Dare, Helen Crane, Alastair Morley , John Weaver,  Paul Garrud, Paul Wright, Paul Mobbs (EMT DVL CSM)

1. Membership: 

· DR had still to summarise the results of the member survey (the “free” Survey Monkey edition did not provide for this)

                                                                         Action: DR 

· DR had redesigned the “flyer” but still needed to get clearance from EMT to allow us to hand out leaflets at stations (it had been agreed not to do this on trains).

Action: DR

2.
Belper Mainline Consultation

· 20 copies of the final document had been produced at a cost of £100 (funded by generous donations).

· Local MP’s Pauline Latham & Nigel Mills had been briefed and were supportive. A copy had been sent to David Horne at EMT.  EM together with SubGroup members intended to speak to Patrick McLoughlin before the summer recess (with Pauline if possible). 

· The document would now be presented to Derbyshire CC members (following recent elections) and was being discussed at Belper TC this evening. FDVL had also asked them for a grant of £500 to cover further copies.

· It was felt that there were two realistic windows to implement the proposal

i. Either - As part of the EMT Franchise “extension”  (April 2015)

ii. Or - As a specification for the next Franchise (Oct 2017)

· A copy was to be sent to Norman Baker at DfT.

3.
Community Rail in the City (15 May)

FDVL members had supported Alastair Morley at London Victoria & Waterloo publicising the DVL and local attractions. Approx 500 Line Guides had been handed out.

4. Update from DVL CRP Meeting 11 June

4.1 Stations

· EMT were keen to improve the environments at all stations on the line and Belper TC had kindly donated polyanthus plants removed from their displays. These had been planted at Ambergate, Belper, Cromford & Whatstandwell by EMT & adopters and should bloom next spring.

· Schemes had been developed for Ambergate Whatstandwell & Cromford which would see “hayrack” planters attached to the fencing.

· Duffield (DFI)– new footbridge – work was planned to commence at the end of July. A site meeting with EVR and interested parties was planned for 18 June

· Belper (BLP)
· Transition Belper continued with their enhancement of the flowerbeds. BBC East Midlands Today planned to visit BLP on Wed 12th June for a news piece on the works being done.

· The TVM has had a new screen fitted.

· Bike racks due to be transferred from Derby were temporarily being used elsewhere.

· Ambergate (AMB)– three residents had applied to become Adopters.

· Whatstandwell (WTS) - NR staff had done some basic clearance work on the disused platform.

· Cromford (CMF) – EMT Staff challenge saw clearance of the approach banking and some planting. 

· Matlock Bath (MTB)–

· Adopters had provided tubs which had been filled and planted.

· The water butts had suffered some vandalism but were now repaired

· The school arts project still required the final pictures to be displayed on boards 

· EMT would like the dilapidated Peak Rail notice removing, to be replaced by something better.  
· Matlock (MAT) - plumbing works had been completed, enabling the planters to be watered by hose.

· Derby (DBY) – EMT were looking for artists/photographers who may like to have their works displayed in the 1st Class lounge for a period of a month.

4.2   Forthcoming Award Schemes

 Entries to EMT Station Awards

· Best Small Station – MAT is in the final 2

· Most Improved Station – MAT & MTB are the last 2 so 1st & 2nd   guaranteed

· Community Award – BLP is in the final 2

· Commendation for Community Partnership – MAT has won

Enties to ACoRP Awards (27 September 2013) –

· Volunteers Large Station – BLP

· Volunteers Small Station – MTB & MAT

· Outstanding Volunteer – 

· Robin for MAT to reflect the additional funding he has sourced for works there

· Kathy for BLP to reflect the speed with which she has led Transition Belper to improve the station

· Outstanding Teamwork – CRM & BLP 
5. Formal Long Term Support for CRP’s

The CRP had written to P McLoughlin seeking the inclusion of formal support for CRP’s to be written into Franchise agreements. This would help long term planning of Partnership officers and signal to Local Authorities the commitment of TOC’s.  Unfortunately his reply did not answer the question.

Following discussion on the situation on the DVL in the light of recent changes at County Hall it was agreed that 

· FDVL members would contact their new councillors to ensure they understood the benefits that the CRP had brought.

· A Summary of the achievements since 2005 to hand out would be produced.   Action: EM/DR.

· IA would meet with I Ratcliffe to find out the latest DCC views.                           Action: IA
· ACoRP to be contacted to see if they had views on funding streams from DfT.  Action: EM/DR
6.
Questions for EMT 

· DR had spoken to P Mobbs and emailed the list of outstanding points for him to respond. They are:-
· Conductors not aware of train/bus interchange arrangements at Ambergate during engineering work. Why could the service not operate to Whatstandwell where there were better interchange facilities? The TT would allow this. What Operational issues that prevent it? 

· No announcements at Cromford for first train.

· Announcements / Help point not working at Whatstandwell

· No speakers on Derby footbridge, despite EMT identifying it as an “info blind spot”. Is anything to be done?

· Cycle storage indicators on train exteriors to be more obvious (J Wiseman)

· EMT publicity advising passengers of bus substitution between Derby & Nottingham did not mention that there were also fast non-stop buses replacing XC services.

· Have Conductors been instructed not to let their personalities be reflected in On Train announcements? 

· Can we have please have details of usage at each of the EMT car parks at DFI, AMB, WTS, CRM ,MAT over the last 12 month period  (i.e. number of tickets sold at each station)

7
AOB

· FDVL Website – between 150 & 200 ‘hits’ per week. HB would look to take over the management of the site from DR
· EMT had asked for any volunteers to help them during the closure of Nottingham in Jul & Aug
· HP advised that Friends of Cromford Canal were hoping to re-commence boat trips on the canal from Cromford to Leawood in the summer (subject to various tasks being completed on both boat & canal).
· CC reported further evidence of passenger confusion when screens and PIS at Belper gave conflicting advice during recent disruption to the service.
· Memorial to GE – nothing to report
Next Meetings

Autumn /Winter dates to be arranged and publicised

Sept & Nov – Steering Group

Oct – Open (AGM)

Dec - Open

